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April 15, 2020 

   
VIA E-MAIL AND U.S. MAIL 
 

Federal Communications Commission 
Los Angeles Regional Office 
11331 183rd Street, PMB #365 
Cerritos, CA 90703 
E-mail: Field@FCC.gov 
Attn: Lark Hadley, Regional Director 

 

 
Re: In the Matter of 

River Delta Unified School District 
Licensee of Station KRVH 
Facility ID: 56557 
File No.: EB-FIELDWR-18-00027895 

Dear Regional Director Hadley: 

On behalf of the River Delta Unified School District (“RDUSD” or the “District”), our 
office previously sent the FCC a letter dated March 31, 2020 (Attachment A), in response to a 
Notice of Violation from the FCC, released on March 2, 2020 (the “Notice”) (Attachment B), in 
connection with the above-referenced matter. The purpose of this letter is to provide updates to the 
March 31 letter, as stated in that earlier letter. 

Since the preparation of the March 31 letter, RDUSD has continued to make progress on 
addressing the non-compliance issues raised in the Notice relating to KRVH, as described below. 
Further, the District has conferred with staff and reviewed its files to identify information to 
supplement the March 31 letter in this matter. 

KRVH is a radio station licensed to RDUSD and broadcasts out of Rio Vista High School. 
It is a student-run radio station operated primarily for educational purposes to serve high school 
age students as a part of their curriculum. The radio station does not run any advertising. 



PARKER & COVERT LLP 
 
Federal Communication Commission 
April 15, 2020 
Page 2 
 
 

 
113634v3 / RVRDELUSD.101 

Updates to Non-Compliance Issues Raised in the Notice 

Since the March 31 letter, RDUSD has engaged in discussions with Mike DaSilva 
Engineering affiliated with West Coast Broadcasting Service to assist RDUSD with its efforts to 
comply with FCC rules and regulations.  Mr. DaSilva has already assisted RDUSD with addressing 
and correcting two of the items raised in the Notice, as set forth below.  

1. 47 CFR § 11.52(d)(1): EAS Code and Attention Signal Monitoring Requirements 

The Notice provided that during a visit by the FCC on November 30, 2018, agents observed 
that, for purposes of EAS messages and monitoring, KRVH was monitoring the incorrect stations. 
According to the State of California Emergency Alert System Plan, KRVH was assigned to 
monitor KCBS 740 kHz and KFRC 106.9 MHz. It is our understanding that at the time of the FCC 
visit, KRVH’s EAS receiver was set to KCBS 740, KQED 885 and the National Weather Service. 
Following the FCC visit, RDUSD printed out the FCC EAS Local Area Plan for the San Francisco 
Bay Area.  

More recently, Mr. DaSilva assisted RDUSD to determine what additional steps it must 
take for compliance with FCC rules and regulations.  With Mr. DaSilva’s assistance, the District 
has determined that it must purchase a computer to properly implement EAS code and attention 
signal monitoring.  RDUSD is in the process of acquiring a computer of this purpose. Further, with 
Mr. DaSilva’s assistance, RDUSD has determined that the EAS firmware will require an update 
to Rev. 95-00, released on November 4, 2019. It is the District’s understanding that EAS 
participants are required to receive FEMA IPAWS CAP messages, in accordance with 47 CFR § 11.52(d)(2), and to be able to verify the digital signature on alerts, in accordance with 47 CFR § 11.56(c)(3). RDUSD further understands that the Rev. 95-00 update is necessary in order to 
continue to be able to acquire and verify IPAWS CAP alerts. The District estimates the cost for 
this upgrade is approximately $400. This upgrade is anticipated to be completed by June 30, 2020 
or sooner if the District is able to receive the necessary equipment without any delay due to the 
COVID-19 pandemic. 

2. 47 CFR § 73.1201(b)(1): Station Identification 

The Notice provided that during a visit by the FCC on November 30, 2018, agents observed 
that the station identification did not specifically state the community of license. The prior Chief 
Engineer of KRVH identified in the March 31 letter, Jeff Brown, had assured RDUSD that he had 
taken steps to ensure proper station identification. It was not until receipt of the Notice and 
RDUSD’s consultation with Mr. DaSilva that it learned that the station identification matter had 
not been corrected.  

Since the March 31 letter, the legal station identification has been entered into the 
automation system and is scheduled to play at the top of the hour each day.  
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3. 47 CFR § 73.1870(a) and (b)(3): Chief Operators 

The Notice provided that during a visit by the FCC on November 30, 2018, agents observed 
that KRVH had not designated a chief operator and there was no letter posted with the station files 
designating the chief operator. 

 
As stated in the March 31 letter, Julie Griffin, a certified teacher in RDUSD, was hired as 

the Chief Operator of KRVH for the 2019-2020 school year. Since the March 31 letter, the District 
and Ms. Griffin have agreed that she will continue to serve as the Chief Operator of KRVH for the 
2020-2021 school year. 

Further, since the March 31 letter, the District has designated Vicky Turk, principal of Rio 
Vista High School, as the alternate Chief Operator. Additionally, Greg Mitchell, a volunteer, has 
been designated as the Station Manager.  

A letter dated April 1, 2020 designating Ms. Griffin as Chief Operator, Ms. Turk as 
alternate Chief Operator, and Mr. Mitchell as Station Manager is posted prominently in the offices 
of KRVH and has been uploaded to the public inspection file. 

4. 47 CFR § 73.1690(c)(1): Modification of Transmission Systems 

According to the Notice, KRVH’s station license specifies the antenna type as an 
omnidirectional (Non-Directional) Jampro JLCP-2. However, according to the Notice, the 
installed antenna does not meet the same description as specified by Jampro literature for the 
JLCP-2 antenna. As a result, RDUSD was required to notify the FCC of this antenna change within 
10 days of commencing program test operations, according to the Notice.  

RDUSD anticipates that Mr. DaSilva will be researching this issue for the District and 
assisting with any corrections, as necessary. To date, RDUSD has determined that a roof inspection 
will be necessary in order to determine if additional equipment will be needed or if the antennas 
are missing or damaged. According to Mr. DaSilva, as listed on the license, “Transmission System 
– A JLCP-2 antenna” matches the single bay located west. Further Mr. DaSilva informed RDUSD 
that FCC Form 302 has been downloaded and technical information has been added. Lastly, 
Mr. DaSilva recommended to RDUSD that Form 302 be reviewed by KRVH’s legal counsel.  
RDUSD will forward this form to the appropriate legal counsel for review. 

Conclusion 

As stated in the March 31 letter, the ongoing operation of and broadcasting by KRVH is 
important to RDUSD. KRVH provides a unique and important educational opportunity to students 
of RDUSD as well as a source of news and entertainment to the local community. To provide 
educational opportunities to high school students as part of RDUSD’s curriculum, as well as to 
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ensure that KRVH can continue broadcasting to the community, RDUSD is committed to ensuring 
that the operation of and broadcasting by KRVH are in compliance with FCC rules and regulations. 
In this regard, RDUSD is engaged in discussions with Mr. DaSilva for consultant services related 
to KRVH and FCC compliance, as described herein. Further, Mr. DaSilva has already assisted 
RDUSD in correcting some of the non-compliance issues as described above. 

It is RDUSD’s goal that the information contained in this letter, along with information 
contained in the March 31 letter, is responsive to the issues raised in the Notice. Further, RDUSD 
desires to ensure that the matters discussed in the Notice are resolved to the satisfaction of the 
FCC. In this regard, please feel free to contact Addison Covert of this office 
(acovert@parkercovert.com) or me (stoledo@parkercovert.com) as necessary, and we will 
continue to coordinate with RDUSD to provide any additional information the FCC seeks in order 
to resolve these matters. 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
Stacy L. Toledo 
 

 
Enclosures 
 
cc: Elizabeth Keema-Aston [River Delta Unified School District] 
 Addison Covert [Parker & Covert] 
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March 31, 2020 

   

VIA E-MAIL AND U.S. MAIL 

 

Federal Communications Commission 
Los Angeles Regional Office 
11331 183rd Street, PMB #365 
Cerritos, CA 90703 
E-mail: Field@FCC.gov 
Attn: Lark Hadley, Regional Director 

 

 
Re: In the Matter of 

River Delta Unified School District 
Licensee of Station KRVH 
Facility ID: 56557 
File No.: EB-FIELDWR-18-00027895 

Dear Regional Director Hadley: 

Our office represents the River Delta Unified School District (“RDUSD” or the “District”) 
in connection with the above-referenced matter. The District shared with our office a Notice of 
Violation from the FCC, released on March 2, 2020 (the “Notice”). (Attachment A.) 

KRVH is radio station licensed to RDUSD and broadcasts out of Rio Vista High School. 
It is a student-run radio station operated primarily for educational purposes to serve high school 
age students as a part of their curriculum. The radio station does not run any advertising.  

Notice of Violation 

Section 3 of the Notice provides that RDUSD must submit a written statement in response 
to the Notice within twenty (20) days of the release of the Notice. Following guidance from the 
Sacramento County Office of Education on Friday, March 13, 2020, RDUSD closed its schools in 
response to the outbreak of COVID-19 and to protect the health and safety of its students and staff. 
As a result, on behalf of RDUSD, we requested from the FCC an extension of time to respond to 
the Notice because RDUSD staff have been occupied with managing the school closures made 
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necessary by the recent COVID-19 outbreak and determining how to provide services to students 
under such circumstances. On March 17, 2020, you granted RDUSD an extension to respond until 
March 31, 2020. (Attachment B.) RDUSD and our office appreciates your granting of an extension 
and your understanding during this challenging time. As of Friday, March 27, 2020, Sacramento 
County Office of Education extended all school closures until May 1, 2020. 

It is our understanding that on November 30, 2018 agents from the FCC’s Enforcement 
Bureau, San Francisco Office, visited RDUSD’s radio station KRVH. The Notice provides that 
the FCC agents observed four incidents of non-compliance during its November 2018 visit, as set 
forth in Section 2(a) through (d) of the Notice. We understand that the Notice now seeks additional 
information concerning such non-compliance and any remedial actions taken since the visit. 
RDUSD’s response to the Notice, as set forth herein, is the best information that it can provide at 
this time while it is managing school closures and the State’s shelter-in-place order issued by the 
Governor. RDUSD commits to provide a written update to its response as soon as the COVID-19 
situation improves, and the District is able to return to more normal operations. It is the District’s 
goal to provide such additional and important information on compliance matters to the FCC on 
or before April 15, 2020. 

Background 

From September 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018, Jeff Brown was engaged as an independent 
consultant by RDUSD to serve as the Chief Engineer for KRVH. (Attachment C.) His contract 
was renewed from July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019. RDUSD engaged the services of Mr. Brown after 
the prior Chief Engineer was terminated for failure to perform his job responsibilities for KRVH.  

Among Mr. Brown’s stated duties were (1) serve as chief engineer of record for KRVH for 
engineering reporting to FCC, and (2) review and submit station logs and records to ensure FCC 
compliance. (Attachment C, p.1.) 

In late 2018, RDUSD determined that, similar to his predecessor, Mr. Brown failed to 
perform the required duties of his job and as a result, he was terminated. Upon Mr. Brown’s 
termination, RDUSD commenced a process to identify a replacement with the appropriate training, 
skills, and discipline to operate KRVH and to ensure FCC compliance.   

In its termination letter to Mr. Brown, RDUSD requested that he provide any and all 
passwords and logins to any equipment or applications pertaining to KRVH, as well as 
documentation, including but not limited to the station logs, transmission logs and records for 
purposes of FCC compliance, and any correspondence related to KRVH. (Attachment D.) 
Mr. Brown failed to provide any passwords, logins, documentation, or correspondence related to 
KRVH. The District contacted Mr. Brown numerous times to continue to seek the requested 
materials, including a formal demand letter from RDUSD’s legal counsel to Mr. Brown dated 
December 31, 2018. (Attachment E.)  To date, RDUSD has never received any of the requested 
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passwords, logins, documentation, or correspondence from Mr. Brown. RDUSD was placed in the 
difficult position of having no employee with appropriate subject matter knowledge to continue 
operating KRVH in compliance with FCC rules and regulations.  

Subsequent to Mr. Brown’s termination letter, FCC agents visited KRVH on November 30, 
2018, as described above. It is our understanding that Julie Griffin of RDUSD was among RDUSD 
staff that was present for that FCC visit. At the time of such visit, Ms. Griffin was a certified 
teacher of graphic design at Rio Vista High School. Concurrently, she also served as the certified 
teacher for the radio station educational program offered by RDUSD. Ms. Griffin was neither 
Chief Engineer nor Chief Operator of KRVH at the time of the FCC visit. While Ms. Griffin taught 
the high school students in the radio station class, the District continued its search for a person 
who could fulfill the role of Chief Operator. 

Following that visit, on December 6, 2018, Keith Coburn of the FCC sent an e-mail to 
RDUSD addressed to acovert@kmtg.com (legal counsel’s former e-mail address) and 
skale@rdusd.org (RDUSD’s former Chief Business Officer). Mr. Coburn informed RDUSD that 
it had not uploaded its required public inspection file as ordered in an FCC Public Notice released 
February 12, 2018 (the “2018 Public Notice”). Mr. Coburn’s e-mail invited the District to request 
technical assistance with complying with the 2018 Public Notice. On December 21, 2018 Elizabeth 
Keema-Aston, Chief Business Officer of RDUSD, responded to Mr. Coburn’s e-mail. 
(Attachment F.) Ms. Keema-Aston informed Mr. Coburn that (1) RDUSD was previously unaware 
of the failure to upload the public inspection file, and (2) Mr. Brown was recently terminated as 
Chief Engineer and as a result, RDUSD was in the process of seeking a replacement. Additionally, 
Ms. Keema-Aston requested assistance in complying with the 2018 Public Notice.  

Please note that to our knowledge, since this request for assistance from RDUSD in 2018, 
RDUSD has not received any further communication from the FCC until it received the Notice.  
We further understand that after the District requested assistance from the FCC, the federal 
government, including the FCC, was shut down until January 25, 2019. After the federal 
government re-opened, RDUSD did not receive any assistance from the FCC or further 
communication until the Notice.  

Following the actions described above, which occurred at the end of 2018, and as a result 
of the District’s search for a replacement for Mr. Brown, Ms. Griffin was officially hired as the 
Chief Operator of KRVH for the 2019-2020 school year. RDUSD and Ms. Griffin have not yet 
discussed whether she will remain as Chief Operator of KRVH for the 2020-2021 school year. 
Among Ms. Griffin’s responsibilities as Chief Operator are the following: (1) monitoring and 
maintaining all FCC compliance in regard to preparing, submitting, and maintaining all records 
and files, (2) maintaining the station’s weekly and monthly logs and filing quarterly reports, and 
(3) ensuring that the inspections and calibrations of the transmission system, required monitors, 
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the metering and control systems, and any necessary repairs and adjustments are completed on a 
regular basis. 

Non-Compliance 

1. 47 CFR § 11.52(d)(1): EAS Code and Attention Signal Monitoring Requirements 

During the FCC’s visit on November 30, 2018, agents observed that, for purposes of 
EAS messages and monitoring, KRVH was monitoring the incorrect stations. According to the 
State of California Emergency Alert System Plan, KRVH was assigned to monitor KCBS 740 kHz 
and KFRC 106.9 MHz. It is our understanding that at the time of the FCC visit, KRVH’s EAS 
receiver was set to KCBS 740, KQED 885 and the National Weather Service. 

Following the FCC visit, RDUSD printed out the FCC EAS Local Area Plan for the 
San Francisco Bay Area. At this time, we have not confirmed with RDUSD about whether KRVH 
has adjusted its EAS receiver to monitor its assigned stations: KCBS 740 kHz and KFRC 106.9 
MHz. It is RDUSD’s goal to continue to further review and to provide additional information on 
this compliance issue on or before April 15, 2020. 

2. 47 CFR § 73.1201(b)(1): Station Identification 

During the FCC’s visit on November 30, 2018, agents observed that the station 
identification did not specifically state the community of license. 

RDUSD is continuing to review whether KRVH is now including the community of 
license in its station identification. It is RDUSD’s goal to continue to further review and to provide 
additional information on this compliance issue on or before April 15, 2020. 

3. 47 CFR § 73.1870(a) and (b)(3): Chief Operators 

During the FCC’s visit on November 30, 2018, agents observed that KRVH had not 
designated a chief operator and there was no letter posted with the station files designating the 
chief operator. 

 
As set forth above, Ms. Griffin has been serving in the capacity as Chief Operator since the 

beginning of the current school year. RDUSD and the River Delta Unified School District Teachers 
Association entered into a written Memorandum of Understanding (the “MOU”) concerning 
Ms. Griffin’s designation as the Chief Operator of KRVH. It is our understanding that the MOU 
or other letter designating Ms. Griffin as Chief Operator is posted prominently in the offices of 
KRVH and placed in the public inspection file. 
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We are not certain at this time if RDUSD has been able to identify and designate an 
alternate Chief Operator. It is RDUSD’s goal to continue to further review and to provide 
additional information on this compliance issue on or before April 15, 2020. 

4. 47 CFR § 73.1690(c)(1): Modification of Transmission Systems 

According to the Notice, KRVH’s station license specifies the antenna type as an 
omnidirectional (Non-Directional) Jampro JLCP-2. However, according to the Notice, the 
installed antenna does not meet the same description as specified by Jampro literature for the 
JLCP-2 antenna. As a result, RDUSD was required to notify the FCC of this antenna change within 
10 days of commencing program test operations, according to the Notice.  

With respect to this item, it is not entirely clear to RDUSD what the specific deficiency is 
with its installed antenna. On behalf of the RDUSD, we respectfully request more information on 
this matter in order to assist RDUSD in providing a thorough response. To RDUSD’s knowledge 
at this time, no changes have been made to the installed antenna. As it reviews its files and 
correspondence with the prior Chief Engineers, if new and relevant information becomes available, 
RDUSD will provide such information to the FCC on or before April 15, 2020. 

Other Remedial Action to Preclude Recurrence 

RDUSD has informed our office that is has printed the FCC Self-Inspection Checklist so 
the Chief Operator, along with students, staff, and members of the public who volunteer or work 
for KRVH know what actions must be taken to be in compliance with the FCC. Further, Ms. Griffin 
has been working informally with a mentor, operating a similar student-run radio station program 
at a school outside RDUSD, to learn more about how to operate a radio station, including, and 
importantly, how to maintain compliance with FCC rules and regulations.  At this time, we do not 
know what other remedial measures, if any, RDUSD and KRVH have taken to ensure FCC 
compliance. 

Conclusion 

As stated above, our office is coordinating with the District to provide more specific 
responses to the incidents of non-compliance described in the Notice, including any remedial 
actions to correct such violations and preclude recurrence, and a timeline for completion of any 
pending corrective actions. The current shelter-in-place order and working from home have placed 
challenges on RDUSD to timely provide thorough responses to the Notice in coordination with 
our office. Nevertheless, as mentioned above, it is RDUSD’s goal to provide more specific 
responses to the Notice on or before April 15, 2020. 

Notwithstanding these challenges, the ongoing operation of KRVH is important to 
RDUSD. KRVH provides a unique and important educational opportunity to students of RDUSD 



PARKER & COVERT LLP 

 
Federal Communication Commission 
March 31, 2020 
Page 6 
 
 

 
113016v1 / RVRDELUSD.101 

as well as a source of news and entertainment to the local community. To provide educational 
opportunities to high school students as part of the District’s curriculum, as well as to ensure that 
KRVH can continue broadcasting to the community, RDUSD has been endeavoring and will 
continue to endeavor to ensure that KRVH is fully in compliance with FCC rules and regulations. 
In this regard, RDUSD would appreciate any assistance the FCC can provide to ensure compliance. 
While RDUSD continues to research and gather information necessary to provide a more thorough 
response to the Notice, if there are additional issues that require further clarification, RDUSD or 
our office will seek your assistance immediately.   

Separate and apart from the specific compliance matters mentioned in this correspondence, 
it is RDUSD’s sincere goal to operate KRVH in full compliance with FCC rules and regulations 
and to avoid violations in the future. RDUSD welcomes the opportunity to participate in any 
training the FCC may provide, review educational materials prepared by the FCC, and study and 
implement best practices suggested by the FCC, in order to increase RDUSD’s knowledge about 
how to best operate KRVH and comply with FCC rules and regulations.  

After you have had a chance to review this letter, please do not hesitate to contact Addison 
Covert of this office (acovert@parkercovert.com) or me (stoledo@parkercovert.com) with any 
follow up questions or comments you may have. At this time, e-mail is the best way to contact our 
office.  

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
Stacy L. Toledo 
 

 
cc: Elizabeth Keema-Aston [River Delta Unified School District] 
 Addison Covert [Parker & Covert] 
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ATTACHMENT B 

GRANT OF EXTENSION DATED MARCH 17, 2020 
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Stacy Toledo

From: Lark Hadley <Lark.Hadley@fcc.gov>
Sent: Tuesday, March 17, 2020 4:19 PM
To: Stacy Toledo; Field
Cc: Addison Covert
Subject: RE: File No.: EB-FIELDWR-18-00027895 (River Delta Unified School District, Rio Vista, California)

Ms. Toledo, 
 
Your request for response extension to March 31, 2020 is granted. 
 
Thank you, 

Lark Hadley 
Director, Region Three 
FCC Enforcement Bureau 
11331 183’rd St. #365 
Cerritos, CA 90703 
(562) 865-0235 

 
From: Stacy Toledo <stoledo@parkercovert.com>  
Sent: Monday, March 16, 2020 12:05 PM 
To: Field <field@fccoffice.onmicrosoft.com> 
Cc: Addison Covert <acovert@parkercovert.com> 
Subject: File No.: EB-FIELDWR-18-00027895 (River Delta Unified School District, Rio Vista, California) 
 
Dear Regional Director Hadley: 
 
Our office represents the River Delta Unified School District (“RDUSD”), licensee of Station KRVH, Facility ID: 56557, Rio 
Vista, California, File Number as specified above. The District is in receipt of Notice of Violation (the “Notice”) released 
on March 2, 2020. Paragraph 3 of the Notice provides that “RDUSD must submit a written statement concerning this 
matter within twenty (20) days of release of this Notice.”  Accordingly, we calculate the due date for a response as 
Saturday, March 21, 2020. 
 
We have been working diligently with the District to prepare a response to the Notice.  
 
This past Friday, March 13, 2020, in order to prevent further spread of COVID-19, Sacramento County Office of 
Education directed school districts within its jurisdiction, including RDUSD, to close for up to three weeks effective 
today, March 16.  As a result, RDUSD is occupied with managing school closures and determining how to provide 
educational and other support services to students.  Under these circumstances, on behalf of RDUSD, we request an 
extension of the time to respond to the Notice. We believe RDUSD can provide a written response by March 31, 2020. 
 
After you have had a chance to review this e-mail, please do not hesitate to contact Addison Covert (cc’d above) of this 
office or me with any follow up questions or concerns. 
 
Best regards, 
Stacy 
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ATTACHMENT C 

RDUSD CONTRACT WITH JEFF BROWN 

2017-2018 
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ATTACHMENT D 

JEFF BROWN TERMINATION LETTER 

 

 

 

 

[see attached] 
 

 





 

Attachment E 
113016v1 / RVRDELUSD.101 

ATTACHMENT E 

LETTER TO JEFF BROWN DATED DECEMBER 31, 2018 
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mtravis@parkercovert.com 
 
Tustin 
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TUSTIN 
17862 East Seventeenth Street 
Suite 204 • East Building 
Tustin, CA 92780-2164 

(714) 573-0900  Tel 
(714) 573-0998  Fax 
 
SACRAMENTO 
2520 Venture Oaks Way 
Suite 190 
Sacramento, CA 95833-4228 

(916) 245-8677  Tel 
(916) 333-1115  Fax 

www.parkercovert.com 

*A Professional Corporation 

Ref Our File No.: 
RVRDELUSD-60.2 

December 31, 2018 

   
VIA E-MAIL AND CERTIFIED MAIL, 
RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED 

 

Jeff Brown 

 

 

 
Re: KRVH Radio: Compliance with FCC Requirements 

Dear Mr. Brown: 

Please be advised that Parker & Covert LLP represents the River Delta Unified 
School District (“District”). 

As you were advised by the District’s Chief Business Officer, Elizabeth Keema-
Aston, the District the received a notice from the FCC on December 10, 2018, due to a 
failure to post the KRVH public inspection files on the FCC’s online public file database.  
(Attachment 1.) According to the FCC notice, the deadline for this submission was March 
1, 2018. 

Your consultant contract with the District appointed you as chief engineer of record 
for KRVH, including, but not limited to, the specific responsibility to review and submit 
station logs and records to ensure FCC compliance, including the time period immediately 
before March 1, 2018. (Attachment 2.)  

Please be advised that the District has requested that we contact you to discuss what 
steps are needed to bring KRVH radio into compliance with FCC regulations pursuant to 
the December 10, 2018 notice. If the District is already in compliance, please let us know 
how that information can be accessed.  
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Additionally, please provide the following, or indicate where and how it can be 
obtained: 

• logs for the Emergency Broadcast Systems that you monitored and all 
associated reports; 

• log on/log off passcodes and logs showing identification at the top of every 
hour; 

• documentation on the testing that you told the District you did; and  

• any other FCC documentation that are monthly, quarterly or annually 
required. 

Please contact my office on or before January 4, 2019, to discuss what action 
needs to be taken by the District.  

 Thank you, and I look forward to your prompt response to this important matter. 

Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
Michael T. Travis 

MTT/klm 
 
Attachment 1:  FCC Notice dated December 10, 2018 
Attachment 2:  Jeff Brown Employment Contracts 
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FCC Notice dated December 10, 2018 
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From: Keith Coburn [mailto:Keith.Coburn@fcc.gov]  
Sent: Thursday, December 6, 2018 10:30 AM 
To: ACOVERT@KMTG.COM; Sonnya Kale <skale@rdusd.org> 
Subject: FCC Online Public Inspection File -- Please Read, Action Required 
 
KRVH(FM) 
 
Dear FCC Licensee and Counsel – 
 
Our records indicate that the above-referenced station(s) have not uploaded all required public 
inspection file material to the FCC’s online system.  Your station(s) were required to complete the online
public inspection file(s) by March 1, 2018.  Our records indicate your station(s) have not uploaded the 
required Issues/Programs Lists and may be missing other information as well.  You must act immediately 
to correct this problem.  Failure to comply with the online public inspection requirements may subject 
your station(s) to monetary penalties in the future and may have an impact on your next station license 
renewal. 
 
I have attached for your reference a copy of the 2018 FCC Public Notice announcing the online public 
inspect file obligation as well as the 2016 Report and Order expanding the use of the online public 
inspection file to broadcast stations.  You may find helpful information at 
https://publicfiles.fcc.gov/about-station-profiles/.  You also will find answers to common questions at 
the FAQ page located at https://publicfiles.fcc.gov/faq/.   In addition, you may find it useful to view the 
recorded webcast and demonstration of the online public inspection file located at 
https://www.fcc.gov/news-events/events/2016/06/demonstration-expanded-online-public-inspection-
file-interface. 
 
Please acknowledge receipt of this email by replying by email.  Your response should include a date by 
which you will complete the upload of all required information.  If you believe your online public 
inspection file is complete and up-to-date, please include that in your reply.  If you have questions about
the online public inspection file or if you require technical assistance, please reply with your request for 
help.  I will arrange for someone to contact you with assistance. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Keith Coburn 
Audio Division 
Media Bureau 
Federal Communications Commission 
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From: Keith Coburn [mailto:Keith.Coburn@fcc.gov]  
Sent: Thursday, December 6, 2018 10:30 AM 
To: ACOVERT@KMTG.COM; Sonnya Kale <skale@rdusd.org> 
Subject: FCC Online Public Inspection File -- Please Read, Action Required 
 
KRVH(FM) 
 
Dear FCC Licensee and Counsel – 
 
Our records indicate that the above-referenced station(s) have not uploaded all required public 
inspection file material to the FCC’s online system.  Your station(s) were required to complete the online
public inspection file(s) by March 1, 2018.  Our records indicate your station(s) have not uploaded the 
required Issues/Programs Lists and may be missing other information as well.  You must act immediately 
to correct this problem.  Failure to comply with the online public inspection requirements may subject 
your station(s) to monetary penalties in the future and may have an impact on your next station license 
renewal. 
 
I have attached for your reference a copy of the 2018 FCC Public Notice announcing the online public 
inspect file obligation as well as the 2016 Report and Order expanding the use of the online public 
inspection file to broadcast stations.  You may find helpful information at 
https://publicfiles.fcc.gov/about-station-profiles/.  You also will find answers to common questions at 
the FAQ page located at https://publicfiles.fcc.gov/faq/.   In addition, you may find it useful to view the 
recorded webcast and demonstration of the online public inspection file located at 
https://www.fcc.gov/news-events/events/2016/06/demonstration-expanded-online-public-inspection-
file-interface. 
 
Please acknowledge receipt of this email by replying by email.  Your response should include a date by 
which you will complete the upload of all required information.  If you believe your online public 
inspection file is complete and up-to-date, please include that in your reply.  If you have questions about
the online public inspection file or if you require technical assistance, please reply with your request for 
help.  I will arrange for someone to contact you with assistance. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Keith Coburn 
Audio Division 
Media Bureau 
Federal Communications Commission 
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From: Elizabeth Keema-Aston  
Sent: Friday, December 21, 2018 1:32 PM 
To: keith.Coburn@fcc.gov 
Subject: FCC Online Public Inspection File 
 
Mr. Coburn, 
 
Receipt is acknowledged of your e-mail of December 6, 2018.  Thank you for bringing this matter to the attention of the 
River Delta Unified School District, as we were previously unaware of the issue.  Please be advised that KRVH’s station 
engineer recently left District employment and we are currently seeking a replacement.  As a result, the District is 
requesting assistance in complying with these requirements, pursuant to your e-mail.  Please have someone contact me 
with assistance.  The District office is closed until January 2nd.  I look forward to hearing from your office after that. 
 
Thank you, 
 

Elizabeth Keema-Aston Chief Business Officer River Delta USD 445 Montezuma Street Rio Vista, CA 94571 Phone: 707-374-1715 Fax: 707-374-2995 E-Mail: ekaston@rdusd.org 
 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication and its information is intended only for the use of the individual to which it is addressed. If you have received this 
communication in error, please notify us immediately at 707-374-1715 This communication and its information may be protected by federal and/or state privacy including but 
not limited to HIPAA and 42 CFR Part 2. You are hereby notified that any disclosure, dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication or its information is strictly 
prohibited unless expressly permitted by the written consent of the person to whom it pertains or as otherwise permitted by law. 
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